
 
 

July  , 2025 (Reiwa 7) 
 

Children’s Affairs Division 
Ota City 

 

Submit Notification of Current Status 

for Child-Rearing Allowance 
 

The recipient of Child-Rearing Allowance Jidou Fuyou Teate is required to submit a notification of the 
current status in order to confirm eligibility in accordance with Article 4 of the Enforcement Regulations 
of the Child-Rearing Allowance Act (Ordinance of the Ministry of Health and Welfare No. 51 of 1961). 
Please submit your notification on the following date and time (special reception period). 

The counter is expected to be crowded, so please allow plenty of time for your visit. 
 

Date and Time 

August 5th (Tue.) to 9th (Sat.), 2025 

9:00 – 11:30 / 13:00 – 16:30 
Closed on weekends and public holidays. 

Note: The reception will be open on the August 9 (Saturday) as follows. 

9:00 - 15:00 

Location Ota City Hall 12F, 12B Kaigishitsu Room 

What to bring 

 This Notice (Used to verify certificate number, etc.) 

 Evidence of receipt of child support Youiku-hi 
(Bankbook or other evidence) 

 Declaration Shinkokusho regarding child support, etc. 

 (For new pension recipients) Pension certificate or other evidence 
of eligibility 

 Documents as described in the enclosed ‘Additional Document to 
Submit.’ 

Remarks 

Please be aware that even if you or a family member living with you had no 
income during 2024, you must file a tax return at a counter in charge of taxes. 
 
If you do not follow the procedure, you will not be able to receive the 
allowance from January 2026 onwards. 
 
If you can NOT submit your notification by the date specified above, you must 
come to the counter of the Children’s Affairs Division (Ota City Hall, 3F / 
Counter 31) in August 2025 which is open from Monday to Friday between 
8:30 and 17:15 (except for public holiday). 

  
Contact Information: 

Ota City Hall, Children’s Affairs Division Kodomo-Ka (3F / Counter 31) Tel: 0276-47-1942 

太田市役所 こども課・「児童扶養手当現況届の提出について」・英語版 


